Castellammare Mesa Home Owners’ 
NEWSLETTER
March 15, 2006
This is the first of what we hope will be several newsletters this year.  We have a terrific group of 2006 Board of Directors and we already have 121 paid CMHO members.
First, a summary of the news from the Annual General Meeting held on February 9. 

· BOARD ELECTIONS:  You elected the following 2006 Board Members.  Positions were determined by the Board at its first meeting on February 22.
· David Morena, President

· Pam McBride, Vice President 
· Zab Mosenifar, Treasurer

· Kennon Klein, Secretary

· Kim Clary

· Doreen Rochman

· Harvey Rochman

· GETTY VILLA:  There is new news here already.  Kelly Comras has informed us that the Getty has extended our visiting hours from noon-5 p.m. (closing time), Thurs. – Mon.  You’ll need your Getty card (which you receive when you pay your homeowner dues) and a picture ID and you can bring up to 7 guests. This card is good for walk-in traffic only.
· TRAFFIC SIGNAL AT LOS LIONES AND SUNSET:  There is new news here also.  Kelly Comras has informed us that the Getty Villa Community Relations Committee (GVCRC) has voted to approve the installation of the traffic signal at this challenging intersection and the Getty will provide the funding.  The anticipated completion date for the installation is September ‘06.
· OFFICER RAGSDALE’S COMMUNITY REPORT:  Officer Ragsdale reported that the overall crime rate is very low in the Palisades.  However, there was a slight increase (6%) in crime in 2005 compared to 2004.  Open windows on second floors have been a frequent point of entry.  Residents of the area served by the West LA Community Police Station may sign up for the LAPD’s “e-policing” program, the LAPD’s effort to increase the communication between the LAPD and the communities they serve.  Residents can sign up by accessing the LAPD’s home web-site at www.lapdonline.org.
The Palisades has a new Sr. Lead Police Officer, Michael Moore, as Officer Ragsdale has been reassigned.  Officer Moore’s voice mail is (310) 444-0737, his cell phone is (310) 622-3984 and his e-mail is 27995@lapd.lacity.org. For emergencies, call 911; for non-emergencies, call the LAPD front desk at (310) 444-0701 (note-this is a new number).  For civil disputes or other law enforcement issues, such as neighbor problems, call Officer Moore.  Remember, it is important to report any type of crime.
· BILL ROSENDAHL’S PRESENTATION:  Councilman Rosendahl (councilman.rosendahl@lacity.org) provided a brief review of the committees on which he serves and spoke about some of his key issues.  Mr. Rosendahl serves as chair of the Public Works Committee, which has oversight of city services related to street repair, street lighting and tree trimming.  He is vice-chair of the Commerce Committee which overseas LAX.  He is a member of the Transportation Committee, the Budget and Finance Committee and two ad hoc committees on homelessness and gangs.  Priorities about which he spoke included transportation, the environment, homelessness and working with all community members to improve the west side.  The Councilman also introduced his West LA District Director, Normal Kulla (norman.kulla@lacity.org), a past President of the Pacific Palisades Community Council mentioned his Field Deputy for the District, Andrea Epstein (andrea.epstein@lacity.org).  The Councilman’s West LA office number is 310-575-8461.
· TREASURER’S REPORT: Zab Mosenifar reported that we had 139 members in 2005.  Our revenues, $6,583, exceeded our expenses, $5,132, but not by much.  We have about $21,500 in the bank.
· LANDMARK CONDO DEVELOPMENT: Andrew Martin reported that the number of units had been reduced from 82 to 61 and that the developer had agreed to include potentially affected homeowners in his insurance policy.  Alice Beagles noted that the Coastal Commission approved the project the day before our meeting.

· TRAMONTO REPAIR AT COPERTO: Andrew Martin also reported that work is scheduled to begin on the bulkhead at this part of Tramonoto by April of this year and is expected to take a minimum of 3 months.  During most, if not all, of the days during the construction period, cars will be permitted to use this section of Tramonto but will be limited to one lane.

· CC&R VIOLATIONS: Reuel Sutton, the Chairperson of the Architectural Committee, reported that there are several violations that are being followed up on.  We’ll cover those in a moment.

· HOMEOWNER ADVOCATES:  A number of homeowner’s have volunteered their valuable time to assist with specific projects.  They include:
Welcome Wagon: Judy Orsini
PPCC & PPRA Representative: Alice Beagles

Annual Picnic: Joan Rochman
GVCRC Representative: Kelly Comras/Norma Spak

CMHO Website: John Carpenter
· RESIDENT OF THE YEAR: The Resident of Year Award was presented to Andrew Martin for all the effort he has put into the CMHO over the last three years and the many contributions he has made to the community as a result of his work.

Next, CC&R Issues:  One of the CMHO’s primary responsibilities is to uphold the CC&R’s.  Three properties have our attention now:
· Tramonto Property #1:  This property has been in construction approximately 9 years.  The CMHO Board has tried a number of times to get the homeowner to commit to a completion date.  We have now referred this matter to legal counsel for further action. 
· Tramonto Property #2:  This is a case where the homeowner is required, in consideration for allowances in other areas, to keep the foliage at a height prescribed in a deed restriction.  The Board has tried several times to secure the cooperation of the homeowner, but to no avail.   We have also referred this matter to legal counsel for further action.
· Tramonto Property #3:  The owners of this property have sued the CMHO.   They are seeking damages (i.e., compensation) due to an alleged delay to their project because the Architectural Committee has not yet approved their project.  In the lawsuit, the owners contend that they should not be required to put up story poles and string lines as a way to determine whether the project will impair the view from existing homes.  The CMHO maintains that  it is our duty to assess possible view impairments as stated in the CC&R’s and that the story poles and string lines method is a reasonable and standard way of doing this. This lawsuit has been referred to the CMHO’s insurer, which has appointed counsel to defend the CMHO.

Satisfactory resolution of these CC&R issues is one of the goals of the Board this year.   Homeowners are urged to bring construction issues to the Committee early in their construction process to save time and money.
The Architectural Committee:  At our last Board Meeting (March 13), the Architectural Committee was appointed.  The members for 2006 will be:
· Reuel Sutton, President

· Andrew Martin, Secretary

· Simon Johnston
· David Morena

· Gerry Nadler

This Architectural Committee has the responsibility of reviewing and approving the plans for every remodel or construction in the Castellammare.   This requires a review of construction plans, usually several site visits, an analysis of the plans per the CC&R’s and documentation of the entire process.  Reuel has given up a major part of his garage to store the records of the Architectural Committee!

E-MAIL ADDRESSES PLEASE!!
We would like to get e-mail address of as many people as possible to enable us to communicate quickly and efficiently if necessary.  Please take a few moments and send your e-mail address to Kim Clary at kimjdave@msn.com.
COMMUNICATION

Communication is at the heart of a successful community association.  Another of the Board’s goals this year is to increase the communication between the Board and the Community.   There are a number of ways to do this including:  more newsletters, more information on our website, use e-mails, and having more than one general meeting each year.  

We are open to suggestions about what and how we should be communicating and what you would like to see us doing.   Listed below are the Board Members and Architectural Committee e-mail addresses and phone numbers.  Don’t hesitate to call or write or visit!!
Board Members

	David Morena
	17717 Sabbiadoro 
	230-8041
	kimjdave@msn.com

	Pam McBride
	257 Monte Grigio
	573-9631
	pammcbride@adelphia.net

	Zab Mosenifar
	17811 Tramonto
	454-9994
	zabm@ucla.com

	Kennon Klein
	345 Bellino
	454-3737
	kennonklein@mac.com

	Kim Clary
	17717 Sabbiadoro 
	230-8041
	kimjdave@msn.com

	Doreen Rochman
	17630 Tramonto
	454-4338
	rochman@earthlink.net

	Harvey Rochman
	286 Quadro Vecchio
	459-9049
	hmanett@manett.com


Architectural Committee Members

	Reuel Sutton
	239 Tranquillo
	459-1286
	sutton@verizon.net

	Andrew Martin
	17810 Sabbiadoro
	459-5310
	AM1019857@aol.com

	Simon Johnston
	254 Tranquillo
	459-5881
	sj@simonjohnstondesign.com

	David Morena
	17717 Sabbiadoro 
	230-8041
	kimjdave@msn.com

	Gerry Nadler
	221 Tranquillo
	459-4546
	Nadler@usc.edu


THANKS FOR YOUR SUPPORT!!
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